Fremont Township Minutes
January 7, 2010

The regular meeting for the Fremont Township Board of Trustees was held on December 10, 2009 at 7:00
p.m. at the Fremont Twp. Hall. Board members present: H. Wymore, A. Holbrook, I. Barron, J. Meyer, and
J. Welke. Absent: None. Guests: 8

MINUTES:
Without objection or correction the December 10, 2009 minutes were approved. Motion made by J. Meyer,
seconded by A. Holbrook — motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:
None

CLERK REPORT:

Private Road & Driveway Easement Ordinance: Motion made by J. Meyer, seconded by I. Barrons to adopt
the Private Road & Driveway Easement Ordinance — Roll call vote: J. Meyer-yes; A. Holbrook-yes; 1.
Barrons-yes; H. Wymore-yes. Motion carried.

Industrial Facilities Exemption: J. Meyer mentioned that this was an exemption put into place for a new
business and this business was already in the township but moved to a new location. She also stated that
it would not be a huge revenue loss for the township. Motion made by I. Barrons, seconded by J. Meyer
to waive any objections for the Industrial Facilities Exemption for Northern Log Supply — motion
carried. A. Holbrook did not vote due to conflict of interest.

Budget Workshop — will be after the regular Board meeting on February 11, 2010.

Received a letter from Paul Thompson regarding the cemetery sexton position and snow plowing & lawn
mowing for the Twp. Hall. Board decided to leave the snow plowing as is for now and to table his offer
regarding the cemetery sexton position until the next meeting so that the board can look into it.

EMCOG letter regarding membership — will table this until the next meeting to look into it further.

TREASURER REPORT:

Treasurer balance was $82,586.65 as of December 31, 2009. Motion to accept treasurer report by J. Welke,
seconded by I. Barrons — motion carried. CD is coming due at MSB — will let it renew for another 6 months.
Treasurer asked if the township had a policy for returned NSF checks — she will get a sample policy.

SUPERVISOR REPORT:
Received a call from a resident who lives on the outskirts of the Village and since the Village will not take
grass clippings anymore they feel the township should.

NEW BUSINESS:

Received letter from the Tuscola County Recycling Facility regarding setting up a Collection Site — will
contact them to see if they think it would be beneficial for the township to do.

DEQ Conference on March 3"-5™ in Bay City — will see if the L. Fryers thinks it would be beneficial.

Received a letter from Wells Township that they are going to update their Master Plan.

Board of Review Training — have five signed up to attend.

BILLS:
Motion to pay the bills made by J. Meyer seconded by J. Welke — motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

All meetings are held the second Thursday of every month at the Fremont Township Hall located at 4850
Mertz Road (M-24) at 7:00 p.m. All public is welcome to attend.

Amy Holbrook, Fremont Township Clerk



